
April Fool 12 Car Report 
 
Interest in entering the event had been a bit slow, with three 
potential crews unavailable.  However, some late phoning around had 
encouraged a total of six potential crews, including two from outside 
the club, though one was to pull out on the night. 
 
So to the day itself - it certainly was a full day!  The morning was 
spent finalising some details and beginning the extensive printing of 
final regs, navigation, marshal instructions, etc, with the assistance 
of my helper Natalie, drafted in for the day.  Then off in the 
afternoon to drive the route and place the route check boards – which 
always seems to take forever!  
 
Back home again and it’s time for some food, so grab a quick take away  
while finishing the printing – but it’s taking too long!  Fortunately 
my brother Adam was able to co-ordinate everyone at the start before I 
arrived - thanks!  Apologies for keeping people waiting and then the 
rush at signing-on – I can appreciate it was not ideal for the 
beginners! 
 
I had already decided the previous evening to put back the start by 15  
minutes, to ensure sufficient darkness.  So with only 5 crews there was 
just enough time to keep things simple and stick to the printed 
schedules.  Then  to add to the excitement, it started sleeting!  This 
kept the roads pretty slippy in the early stages, but there were also 
some good dry roads later on with plenty of grip, although a fair share 
of very muddy roads too. 
 
The plan was to ensure a result with TC2 - TC3.  This was the shortest  
section, and mostly on narrow, twisting roads, with a couple of 'as map  
triangles' for good measure.  This section was indeed to prove decisive 
-  the overall winners 'cleaned' the whole event, and the second placed 
crew  lost their only time (one minute) on this section. 
 
So, the results - Pete Harding and Steve Barber were the winners with 
no penalties ('expert' status next time I think chaps :).  In second 
place was  an excellent result for the 'Coles' brothers, experienced 
David driving for navigator Matthew in his first event, and only 
dropping a single minute!   
Another cracking result was the 'Sutton's in third on 8 minutes, with  
Colin's daughter Kathryn on the maps in her very first event, although 
luck  was on their side as they missed a codeboard in the tricky TC2 - 
TC3 section  - the 15 minute penalty for this would have put them 5th, 
but as course  closer also missed the board, we could not be sure it 
had not been 'stolen'  (all the 'missing' boards were later recovered).  
Fourth place went to Tim  Warburton and Steve Simms, also on 8 minutes, 
but losing out on the  'furthest cleanest' rule.  Finally on 11 minutes 
was Nick Preston (also his  first event), guided by Grenville 
Williamson, with help from Gary in the  back seat!  They recorded the 
very last codeboard incorrectly (XY rather  
than XJ) but we decided it would be harsh to penalise this. 
 
Everyone seemed to enjoy themselves, there were smiling faces and 
positive comments all round in the pub!  A big thank you to all who 
helped put the  event together, especially the course cars and 



marshals.  Hopefully the good word will spread, and we can get a few 
more beginners and novices out for  
another cracking evening on the next event in the Autumn.  It looks 
like the beginners format 12 car is here to stay. 
 
Piers Evershed 
CoC April Fool 12 Car 


